
Patterson Literature Magnet IB World School 
SDMC Meeting 
November 16, 2021 
Members present: L. Saenz, C. Nicklaus, D. Amador, G Cervantes, R. Gonzalez, M. Jannise, M. Ortega,     
D. Rodriguez, B. Smoot, M. Vicente 
 
Meeting called to order at 3:35 
Agenda Items as follows: 

1. Safety updates – Nicklaus – report from November fire drill.  Several doors locked, lights left on; 
several students with wrong teacher and not initially cleared properly.   

2. Recent Covid surge – Principal Saenz addressed the recent uptick in cases and reminded staff of 
safety procedures and best practice for remaining healthy. 

3. Snapshot 1 Data – Principal Saenz reviewed grade level data from Snapshot 1, reading, math, 
and science, grades 1 – 5.  We are seeing the effects of virtual learning and realize that in person 
learning is most effective.  Staff is working to close learning gaps; scores show academic needs 
as well as success.  For more details, please see your grade level admin or Mr. Saenz. 

4. ESSER funds – Principal Saenz reviewed the ways funding may be utilized as well as our campus 
plan.  An interventionist will be arriving on campus soon, and more resources will be available.   

5. Thanksgiving luncheon – will be held on Friday in the multipurpose room to allow for social 
distancing.  All information was sent out previously by Ms. Flores.  Please see email for specific 
details. 

6. Fall Festival feedback – Principal Saenz reviewed feedback concerning the Fall Festival; number 
of people attending, monies received, and public comments.  Fall Festival was an overwhelming 
success, and we are planning a follow “Winter Festival” on December 10, 2021.  Please plan 
details with your grade level; Ms. Flores and Ms. Quinones are coordinating. 

7. Patterson Holiday Festivities:  Principal Saenz discussed upcoming activities which are being 
planned to boost morale on campus.  Winter Festival on December 10, Door Decorating contest 
during the last week before winter break, Gingerbread House contest at PLC December 8, Secret 
Santa during the month of December, Staff holiday party on December 3, and Patterson Winter 
program at Chavez High School on December 16.  More information to follow concerning these 
upcoming activities. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM. 


